
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ministry of Finance        Office of the Minister  
     

 

   

 Mailing Address:                                       Location: 

 PO Box 9048 Stn Prov Govt                    501 Belleville Street 

 Victoria BC  V8W 9E2                             Parliament Buildings, Victoria 

 Telephone: 250 387-3751                          website: 

 Facsimile:   250 387-5594                          www.gov.bc.ca/fin 

 

 

January 12, 2022 

489298 

 

 

Their Worship Mayor Bill Dingwall 

City of Pitt Meadows 

bdingwall@pittmeadows.ca 

 

Dear Mayor Dingwall: 

 

Thank you for your letter dated November 17, 2021, regarding the classification, assessment, and 

taxation of railway and industrial operations. I appreciate you taking the time to share your ideas 

and feedback with me, as mentioned in my follow-up letter to the Union of BC Municipalities 

convention.  

 

Although I appreciate you reiterating and expanding your views on this issue, the Province will 

not be considering reclassifying railway yards from Class 6 - Business and Other to Class 5 - 

Light Industry at this time.  

 

I would encourage your staff to continue working with BC Assessment where there are valuation 

or classification concerns on a specific property.  

 

Thank you again for bringing this issue to my attention.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Selina Robinson 

Minister  


